
OUR LAST CLUB MEETING
On the hottest day of this year so far players and audience alike enjoyed the 
luxury of our fully air conditioned club along with great music. This month our 
club band, Breakthru’ had John Ward very ably standing in on Bass Guitar for 
John Ross who was on holiday. From the photo you can clearly see how much 
he enjoyed the evening. The band kicked off with some great Shadows vocals, 
some of which they will be performing at our special 7th Birthday meeting on 
the 21st November, before  our individual players began stepping up onto our 
newly extended stage to perform along with Breakthru’ and or backing tracks. 
At this point the club would like to make a special thanks to Vince & Bruce for 
constructing the stage extension and to John Rosenberg for setting up the new
lighting stands in what was effectively a dress rehearsal for our big show in 
November. Great job lads!

Bob Withrington
LAST MONTHS PLAYERS

Bob Withrington plays Banana man Gordon Smith sings

John Ward Phil Scott & Susan Bailey
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THE PLAYERS AND THE TUNES
Amongst the many tunes played during the evening were:
Gordon Smith sang – Miss You Nights & Move it!
Phil Scott & Susan Bailey played – Quatermasster’s Stores & Geronimo
Bob Withrington played – The Stranger & Dance On
Chris Hill & Brian Jeffs (on drums) played – Round & Round and Shazam
John Cade played – Don’t Cry for me Argentina & Equinox
Derek Misslebrook played – Alone & Farewell my lovely
John Bell played – Genie with the Light Brown Lamp & The Savage
John Clarke played – In the Shadows & Sealed with a Kiss
Tony Knight played – Shindig & Foot Tapper
Stuart Osborne played – Gonazales & Sang Be Bop a Lula
Alan Risius played – Back Home & A Sigh
Joe “deluxe Albatross” sang an extended version of Move it and played 
Wonderful Land

JOHN BELL PLAYS HIS NEW STRATOCASTER
Many of you will know that the legendary 1959 Fiesta Red Fender Stratocaster
Serial Number 34346 purchased & imported by Cliff Richard for Hank Marvin is
now owned by Bruce Welch. A few years ago a limited number of exact copies
of  this  guitar  were  produced  by  the  Fender  Custom  Shop  in  California.
Naturally, all of these were right handed guitars, which was quite a problem for
our  good  friend  John  Bell,  who  is  a  left  handed  player.  Following  some
protracted negotiations John is now the very proud owner of the only 34346
specification Left Handed Fender Stratocaster Serial Number 1/1 in the world
produced for him by Fender. And you heard him play it here at the Surrey
Shadows Club.
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SURREY SHADOWS CLUB SPECIAL 7TH BIRTHDAY MEETING 
GUITAR RAFFLE ON 21ST NOVEMBER 2014

Here is your opportunity of winning a superb Burns Signature Marvin Guitar 
that will be signed on the 21st November 2014 by :- 

Brian “Licorice” Locking & The Local Heroes 
with Cliff Hall, Alan Jones, Clem Cattini, Daniel

Martin & Barry Gibson. 

This guitar comes in its own unique hard case and
Certificate of Authenticity signed personally by 

Hank Marvin and Bruce Welch.
A share of the proceeds of this sale 

will be donated to
 The Jet Harris
 Memorial Fund

Just to update you that all tickets are now SOLD OUT for our 
Special Evening on Friday 21st November 2014.

We also delighted to announce that joining Cliff Hall, Alan Jones, Clem Cattini 
and Barry Gibson in The Local Heroes will be Daniel Martin (seen below)

The doors open at 7:00 pm
for a prompt start 7:30pm.

The first section of the evening will be some of our Club players performing live
with Breakthru’. At approximately 9:00 pm we will break for the Burns Marvin 
Guitar Raffle followed by Brian “Licorice” Locking & The Local Heroes.
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